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Date: 17 June 2022 
 
Dear Ms Cormack, 
 
SCREENING OPINION UNDER THE MARINE WORKS (ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 
ASSESSMENT) (SCOTLAND) REGULATIONS 2017  
 
Thank you for your screening opinion request dated 26 April 2022 in regards to the proposed 
variation of Ardersier Port (Scotland) Ltd. marine licence to allow dredging and deposit of 
dredged material  to be carried out until September 2023 at Ardersier Port, Ardersier, Nairn 
(“the Proposed Works”).    
 
The Proposed Works at Ardersier Port are to be undertaken as part of the capital dredging 
and dredge material deposit activities, for which the most recent marine licence was granted 
in February 2022 (“the Licensed Works”). The Licensed Works are an Environmental Impact 
Assessment (“EIA”) project therefore the Scottish Ministers consider the Proposed Works to 
fall under paragraph 14 of schedule 2 of The Marine Works (Environmental Impact 
Assessment) (Scotland) Regulations 2017 (“the 2017 MW Regulations”), on the basis that 
they constitute a change to schedule 1 works already authorised.  The Proposed Works are 
being carried out in a sensitive area, as defined by the 2017 MW Regulations. Consequently, 
the Scottish Ministers are obliged to adopt a screening opinion as to whether the Proposed 
Works are, or are not, an Environmental Impact Assessment (“EIA”) project under the 2017 
MW Regulations. 
 
Under regulation 10(5) of the 2017 MW Regulations, the Scottish Ministers have consulted 
with NatureScot (formerly Scottish Natural Heritage), the Scottish Environment Protection 
Agency (“SEPA”), The Highland Council and Historic Environment Scotland (“HES”) as to 
their view on whether the Proposed Works are an EIA project. Copies of the consultation 
responses received are attached for your review (at Appendix I).  
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When making a determination as to whether schedule 2 works are an EIA project, the 
Scottish Ministers must provide their reasons in a written statement, taking into account the 
selection criteria set out in schedule 3 of the 2017 MW Regulations, as are relevant to the 
Proposed Works. This is set out below. 
 
Characteristics of the works 
 
The Licensed Works currently have a vaild marine licence authorising dredging and deposit 
of dredge material to create a navigation channel and berth for the redevelopment of 
Ardersier Port. The current marine licence is valid until 19 September 2022 and the Proposed 
Worksare to extend the duration by one year to September 2023.  This projected completion 
date includes a contingency time to allow for dredger availability and poor weather events. 
 
The Licensed Works involve dredging a total of 4,600,000 wet tonnes of sand of which 
400,000 wet tonnes will be used to reinstate the Whiteness Head Spit.  The remaining 
material is to be taken above Mean High Water Springs. No additional material beyond that 
already licensed will be dredged or deposited over the extended period. 
  
Location of the works 
 
The Proposed Works are located in Ardersier Port which is within the Inner Moray Firth 
Special Protection Area (“SPA”) and Moray Firth SPA with connectivity to the Moray Firth 
Special Area of Conservation (“SPA”) and the Dornoch Firth and Morrich More SAC.  
 
Dredging and deposit of dredged material is permitted year round under the current marine 
licence.  However, from 01 October – 31 March dredging is limited to within the harbour area 
and during the months December – January inclusive, a 500m no dredge buffer zone must 
be observed round previously identified roosting sites or within direct line of sight of the roost.     
 
The screening opinion request provides an update on wintering bird observations, concluding 
that there was little to no disturbance of bird species by either the dredger whilst stationary 
or during the dredging operations. Observations were carried out during winter dredging in 
early 2022 following the previous amendment to the licence. 
 
NatureScot advised that extending the validity of the marine licence until September 2023 
would not result in additional significant effects from those already identified. NatureScot 
noted that new wader roost sites have been identified in proximity to the Proposed Works 
and advised that any high tide roost roost sites should be protected by a 500 m buffer zone 
as outlined within the existing Dredge Protocol and that the Winter Dredge Protocol may 
require updating to suit the new layout of the modified spit, subject to the timing of these 
operations and how they align.  These points can be addressed through the marine licensing 
process. 

 
The Highland Council advised that the Proposed Works would be unlikely to have any 
significant environmental effects beyond those previously assessed.  It noted that the 
temporal extension may increase the potential impacts on marine mammals, but deferred to 
NatureScot’s advice on the matter. NatureScot did not have any concerns regarding marine 
mammals, or other receptors with regards to a temporal extension of the current marine 
licence.  
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Characteristics of the potential impact 
 
Both SEPA and HES, advised that the temporal extension of the marine licence until 
September 2023 would be unlikely to give rise to any significant environmental effects, over 
and above any originally assessed at the time of determining the Marine Licence in 
September 2019 or the subsequent alterations proposed in 2021 therefore the Proposed 
Works do not require an EIA. 
 
Conclusion 
 
In view of the findings above, the Scottish Ministers are of the opinion that an EIA is not 
required to be carried out in respect of the Proposed Works under the 2017 MW Regulations. 
 
If you increase, alter or extend the Proposed Works, you are advised to contact Marine 
Scotland - Licensing Operations Team again to confirm if the screening opinion is still valid. 
 
A copy of the screening opinion has been forwarded to The Highland Council planning 
department. The screening opinion has also been made publicly available through the Marine 
Scotland Information website here: http://marine.gov.scot/ml/ardersier-port-dredge. 
 
If you require any further assistance or advice on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Thomas Inglis 
Marine Scotland - Licensing Operations Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://marine.gov.scot/ml/ardersier-port-dredge
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Appendix I 
 
Historic Environment Scotland response: 
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The Highland Council response:
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NatureScot response:

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Marine Laboratory, 375 Victoria Road, Aberdeen, AB11 9DB 
ms.marinelicensing@gov.scot 
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/marine/Licensing/marine 

  
 

SEPA response: 
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Appendix II 
 

 
 


